
Health Commission 
City and County of San Francisco 

Resolution No. 25-01_ 
 
 

RESOLUTION TO RECOMMEND TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS TO AUTHORIZE THE DEPARTMENT OF 
PUBLIC HEALTH TO ACCEPT AND EXPEND A GIFT OF $1,744,131 FROM THE SAN FRANCISCO PUBLIC 

HEALTH FOUNDATION 
 

WHEREAS, The San Francisco Public Health Foundation (SFPHF) will be donating a gift in the amount of 

$1,744,131 to the Department of Public Health (DPH); and 

WHEREAS, In accordance with the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) executed in November 1, 

2023 with SFPHF, DPH have performed the Annual Needs assessment for the Fiscal year of 2025; and 

WHEREAS, The Annual Needs Assessment has identified areas that would require funding to help 

continue the mission of DPH to protect and promote the health of all San Franciscans; and 

WHEREAS, The SFPHF notified the Department of Public Health that the gift will be distributed to DPH; 

and  

WHEREAS, The gift will be in the form of funding and in-kind donations to DPH divisions; and 

WHEREAS, The San Francisco Public Health Foundation provides gifts to entities that help low income 

and at-risk populations; therefore, be it  

RESOLVED, That the Health Commission authorizes the Department of Public Health to accept and 

expend a gift of up to one million, seven hundred and forty-four thousand, one hundred and thirty-one 

dollars ($1,744,131) to help DPH; and be it 

FURTHER RESOLVED, That the gift will be accepted and expended consistent with San Francisco 
Administrative Code Sections governing the acceptance of gifts to the City and County of San Francisco, 
including San Francisco Administrative Code Section 10.100-201. 
 
I hereby certify that the San Francisco Health Commission at its meeting on January 6, 2025, adopted 
the foregoing resolution. 
 
 
 
       
Mark Morewitz, MSW 
Health Commission Executive Secretary 
 


